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June 2014
N E W S L E T T E R

Tax Credits

If you receive Working Tax Credit or Child Tax Credit, remember that you need to renew your claim by 31 July.  You need to give your income for the year ended 5 April 2014, but that can be estimated as long as the correct figure is given by 31 January 2015.


Over the next few years, Tax Credits will be replaced by the new Universal Credit, which is a very different system (see my September 2013 Newsletter for details).  Universal Credit was due to start last October but, like all grandiose government projects, it is behind schedule and over budget.  The latest plan is to start the change with new claimants, then people who have had a change of circumstances (such as divorce) then everyone else gradually.

Tax Credits are administered by HMRC, but the Department of Work and Pensions will have responsibility for Universal Credit.  That will reduce the workload of HMRC so, hopefully, allow it to administer the tax system better.
HMRC Contacts

The only time that HMRC should telephone one of my clients is when they are chasing up unpaid tax.  For all other matters, they should contact me as the appointed agent.  If you receive a call requesting anything other than payments, you should politely refuse and refer the caller to me.  At worst, calls to a taxpayer may be an attempt to carry out an enquiry into a tax return without following the statutory procedure.


Likewise, I do not think that HMRC should write directly to one of my clients, except where required by law, such as the notice to deliver a tax return, or an enquiry notice (although the agent is also sent a copy of the letter).  It annoys me, therefore, that HMRC has recently begun writing to taxpayers, without notifying the agent, advising them of what is considered to be the “benchmark” ratio of profit to turnover for their particular business sector.  The letters are sent where the profit on the last tax return does not fall within the “benchmark” range.  Included in the letters is a list of possible errors that no competent accountant would make, so the taxpayer could unreasonably infer that HMRC is criticising the work of the accountant and so lose confidence in his ability.

Tax Enquiries

When tax returns are always submitted late and tax is not paid on time, HMRC will regard the taxpayer as high-risk.  It is then much more likely that HMRC will open a tax enquiry, which can cause inconvenience and be expensive to deal with.  It is possible to take out insurance against the cost of tax enquiries, but some organisations (notably the Federation of Small Businesses) include such cover in their annual subscription.


In an enquiry, HMRC can see all statutory records (the accounting records of the business, with supporting documentation, such as invoices) and anything else which can be “reasonably” required.  What is reasonable is a grey area and HMRC will try to interpret it as widely as possible.  For instance, they will often look for a pretext to request private bank statements, as they seem to think that they need to check that no taxable income has been banked there and not declared.  I would resist such a request, however, unless it has already been shown that the private account has been used for business income or expenses, which would make it part of the business records.  Otherwise, private bank accounts are personal records and are legally protected from inspection by HMRC.

Definitely not part of the statutory records are appointment books and diaries, but it is almost standard for HMRC to request them.  They seem to think that every entry in such a book is evidence of income earned, but that can be a dangerous and misleading approach: who would think, for instance, to make a note in a diary that a customer did not turn up for an appointment, or a planned job did not materialise?  If the diary has been retained, then HMRC will request it and could be supported by a Tax Tribunal if they argue that it is “reasonably” required.  However, if the diary has already been destroyed before HMRC requested it, then they cannot penalise the taxpayer as it was not part of the statutory records, so there was no legal obligation to retain it.
New Business


I am always willing to take on new clients so, if you know anyone who needs an accountant for business or personal tax work, please do not hesitate to recommend me.
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